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Dear Tracy,





RE: PA16/01543/PREAPP – Methodist Chapel, Chapel Terrace, St Mawes TR2 5BH





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application and would comment that during the consultation period for the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan the community strongly supported re-use of redundant buildings. However, this proposal does not conform with policy HO3 in that no part of the building will be used as Affordable Housing. The Group also wish to highlight Action HO7 - Encouraging Full Time Principle Residence of Homes – which reflects the community’s clear support for housing stock occupied by full time residents. 











Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group














Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.
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